



LAKESIDE BOWMEN INC.
P.O. Box 72, Petrie Qld 4502
Minutes of Committee Meeting on 21/04/2024



1.	Administration (Opening, Attendance, Apologies, Visitors).....	2
2.	Conflicts of Interest.....	2
3.	Minutes of Previous Meeting	2
4.	Reports from Office Bearers	2
4.1.	President – Jason Tilgals	2
4.2.	Vice President – Dale Draper	2
4.3.	Treasurer – Tim Stone.....	2
4.4.	Secretary – Erin Moore	2
4.5.	Membership Secretary – Kay Prince.....	2
4.6.	Coaching Co-Ordinator - Tim Stone	3
4.7.	Range Captains – Rod Cronin, Peter Stefanini, Peter Williams and Dave Pender.....	3
4.8.	Risk Management officer (RMO) – Dale Draper	3
4.9.	Safety Officer – Jason Tilgals.....	3
4.10.	Public Relations Officer (PRO) - Jason Tilgals.....	3
4.11.	Shoot Director – Rod Cronin	3
4.12.	ABA Representative – Mike O’Brien	3
4.13.	Score Recorder - Mike O’Brien	3
4.14.	Canteen Co-Ordinator - Jane Bell	3
4.15.	Bow Hunting Instructor (BHI) - Dave Pender & Scott Young.....	4
5.	General Business.....	4

1. Administration (Opening, Attendance, Apologies, Visitors)

Meeting Opened at 11.55am

Attendance as per Attendance Register Book recorded by Tim Stone

Apologies - Mike O'Brien, Dale Draper, Peter Williams, Jane Bell

2. Conflicts of Interest

No conflicts of interest to be recorded

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting

No formal Minutes taken at last Committee Meeting - discussion only on ABA withdrawal from Alliance.

4. Reports from Office Bearers

4.1. President – Jason Tilgals

Nothing to Report

4.2. Vice President – Dale Draper

Not in attendance

4.3. Treasurer – Tim Stone

Bank accounts and Profit and Loss Statements forwarded to Committee.

4.4. Secretary – Erin Moore

- Interactive Forms created for New Memberships and Probationary Memberships. Kay has made some minor changes and Erin will correct and send to Dale for uploading on the Club's Website. Kay asked if we could do the same to the ABA Membership Form, however Erin is not authorised to make changes to their forms. Erin will ask Dale to include a link to the ABA website for Membership Application.
 - Some Member emails are bouncing back – Erin gave a list to Kay and Tim to make contact for correct email addresses.
-

4.5. Membership Secretary – Kay Prince

Working Bee Levy - Kay proposed that the Working Bee Levy be changed starting the new financial year to the following:

- 1 x working bee = \$10.00 off total membership
- 2 x working bee = \$20.00 off total membership
- 3 x working bee = \$30.00 off total membership
- 4 + working bee = \$60.00 off total membership.

This will mean that people who can only attend 1, 2 or 3 working bees throughout the year are not penalised for not being able to attend the 4th.

All agreed

4.6. Coaching Co-Ordinator - Tim Stone

- The last Coaching Session was fully booked out.
 - The next one is yet to have numbers confirmed, but looks like it will be full.
 - YMCA has booked in 4 x sessions coming up – 1st and 2nd May and 22nd and 23rd May
-

4.7. Range Captains – Rod Cronin, Peter Stefanini, Peter Williams and Dave Pender

- Kurwongbah plans are underway and ready to be set up, there will be some changes over the next couple of working bees.
 - Peter S will make a list of duties that need to be done and will hand those duties out to each that attends the working bee. This way appropriate jobs will be given to the right people.
 - Range Captains to undertake a stocktake of targets at the next working bee.
-

4.8. Risk Management officer (RMO) – Dale Draper

Not in attendance

4.9. Safety Officer – Jason Tilgals

There were three targets today that were a bit tight from the trad peg. Range Captains need to set out targets keeping in mind that not all archers are experienced.

4.10. Public Relations Officer (PRO) - Jason Tilgals

- 3 new people admitted to Facebook Page
 - 6 requests knocked back
 - Regular occurrence to get Facebook Requests from people who are already friends of the Club, and these are scams.
 - Regular occurrence to get Facebook Requests from people who are definitely not interested in archery – these are also scams.
Let your friends know that these are going around.
-

4.11. Shoot Director – Rod Cronin

Kurwongbah Shoot has a different format (it is a surprise)

Flyer sent to Dale for Website

4.12. ABA Representative – Mike O'Brien

Not in attendance but has requested that any items for ABA Meeting to be sent to him by 10th May

4.13. Score Recorder - Mike O'Brien

Not in attendance

4.14. Canteen Co-Ordinator - Jane Bell

Not in attendance but has advised nothing to report.

4.15. Bow Hunting Instructor (BHI) - Dave Pender & Scott Young
Nothing to Report

5. General Business

5.1 Dave Pender was at the Club on Saturday morning when he approached two people who drove in and headed straight to the 80 yard practice range. He asked if they were members, and one commented that he 'used to be.' Dave explained that only Members were allowed on the premises for insurance purposes, and they left commenting that they would return on Sunday to re-join the Club. Dave will make up a sign to put up 'Lakeside Members Only'. This will cover us if there is an insurance claim.

5.2 Wendy Gunston attended the meeting and proposed that the Club start up a 'Short Course' competition as follows:

- 10 x targets - 3 arrow round and 10 x targets - one arrow round – red range where there is flat ground.
- This will allow all Club Members to be able to be involved in competition shooting no matter what their age or ability.
- To be open to all Club Members, not just injured, disabled or elderly.
- Cost would be \$5.00 per shoot as they are only shooting half the targets.
- Range Captains to keep a separate roll of targets for this use.
- To be held in the same day as the IFAA Club Shoots.
- Range Captains will set up the targets and bring in the targets.
- Divisions will be simply 'Men' and 'Women' and will receive printed Certificate Awards at the end of the year – no trophies.
- Jason will promote on Facebook.

All Agreed

5.3 As we cancelled the last IFAA Shoot, we need to work out when to add another one in. The first Short Course Shoot can be held on that day.
Most likely Sunday 5 May – Jason to check with Range Captains and Mike to confirm ok, then he will post on Facebook.

5.4 QR Code and Information Pack for new Members

- Heather Pender has already provided the QR Code for the Club.
- It was decided that an Information Pack would be given to new Members of the Club containing a Club Calendar, sticker and patch and a copy of the ABAB Shoot Rules.

All agreed

5.5 Renegades Road Closure Due to Floods – Use of Lakeside Bowmen Ranges

- Renegades Club members will be invited to use Lakeside Bowmen ranges at any time.
- Mike to send them an email advising

All agreed

5.6 Shipping Container

- Laurie has asked us to make enquiries regarding purchasing a shipping container to house Wingman (the buggy). Discussion had.
- Jason to make enquiries of Moreton Shire Council about requirements, as it is believed that they will not allow a Shipping Container on their land.
- If we are allowed, then it would have to be painted and clad to look like the shed.
- Jason will need to look at insurance, how much to modify locks and look at alarm.
- Rod suggested that we could use the container to store targets and other equipment and leave the buggy in the current secure locked and alarmed shed.
- Dave will discuss with Merve at Grange to find out how much theirs cost including locks etc.

5.7 Range Captains would like to purchase a whole new set of ABA targets – they would like to purchase a new roll of targets in April and November of each year.

All Agreed

5.8 It was proposed by the Range Captains that the money we take in from the Kurwongbah Shoot (shoot fees) be used to purchase new 3D targets for the Jules Shoot.
Suggested that we hold an Auction at the Jules Shoot of the old 3D targets.

All agreed

5.9 Dave Pender was approached by a new Member who, with his son, did a recent coaching session. He asked if someone from the Club could take him and his son around the range to familiarise them with the ranges and targets, arrows and signs etc. as they were nervous and a bit shy.
Peter S suggested that after each coaching session, the Saturday group shooting at the Club on that day be asked to take the newbies on a tour of the ranges. This will also give them a familiar face on their time coming back to a Club Shoot.

All agreed.

5.10 Tim thanked Jason Tilgals for the donation of a fridge and bookcase.

5.11 Laurie thanked Dave Pender for the donation of the back flap for the mower.

5.12 Kay has an 'as new' mower for sale if the Club is interested.

Meeting Closed 12.45pm